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 The President’s Message 
         Maury Fey 
            (724) 327-5594     mgfey@comcast.net  
 
SURE Volunteers! Please collect the information on the number of hours you’ve spent in your volunteer 
activities (including travel time) since January 1, and submit it to your project coordinator when he/she 
contacts you this month. You’ll find the list of all SURE’s projects starting on page 12 of this Newsletter. 
Are you doing volunteer work for an organization but not receiving SURE credit for it? Perhaps the 
coordinator doesn’t have your name because you’re new, changed home address, email address etc.  Please 
call or send your contact an email with your volunteer information. Without your selfless efforts, SURE 
would have no reason to exist! Please note that we have one program that gathers information on very 
worthy Volunteer activities that involve too few members to merit a Project and Project Coordinator. That 
program – termed Diversified Community Services – is now coordinated by Nick Sowko. You may reach 
Nick at 412-678-7309 to discuss your activity with him.  
 
Our Silver Anniversary Annual Meeting, held at the Comfort Inn in Penn Hills on June 11, was an excellent 
event. We traced the 25- year history of the organization and reported past year’s events. Awards were 
presented for outstanding performance and officers were elected for the upcoming 12 months. We 
welcomed Rich Ekstrom as SURE’s Vice President, replacing John Tortorice who has agreed to become 
our Office Manager, and Diane Whittier Neely who becomes SURE’s Projects Director, replacing Nick 
Sowko who has carried the Projects activity for the past several years. Best wishes to Rich and Diane as 
they take up their new duties and sincere thanks to both John and Nick for jobs so well done! 
 
Rich Ekstrom, will be chairing a six-person team to examine SURE’s strengths, weaknesses and 
opportunities.  The goal is to map out a strategic plan to address several issues confronting our aging SURE 
organization and carry it forward in the best manner possible. We’ll keep you informed of the progress. 
 
If you haven’t done so already, please sign up for SURE’s fifth annual Golf Outing at Willowbrook 
Country Club in Apollo on July 14. It will be a scramble event starting at 12:30 pm. Willowbrook is a 
challenging, and very enjoyable experience. The modest charge includes a great picnic-style dinner and 
prizes. Read the details page 14.  Send the registration form to Chuck Hanks along with your $65 asap. 
 

A Happy and Safe July 4 from the SURE Staff! 

www.westinghousesure.org 



Westinghouse SURE Newsletter Issue 131   July 2014 Page 2 

Westinghouse SURE News 

 Published six times a year  

Editors: Allan Kuenzel, Nancy McGough Directors Emeritus:  
Editor Emeritus: Karen Hanks Bob Crouse Parvin Lippincott 
   John Senko 
SURE Officers 

 President:              Maury Fey   Web Site:  www.westinghousesure.org 

 Vice President:      Rich Ekstrom Web Master: Glenn Matteson 
 Secretary:              Karen Hanks   
 Treasurer:              Jerry Segner CBS & YOU Benefits Center: (800) 581-4222 
Directors: CBS & YOU web site: www.cbsandyou.com 
 Projects:                Diane Whittier Neely  

 Communications:  John Skooglund                      Westinghouse SURE Office 

 Database:               Bruce Cook                    641 Braddock AVE 

Directors at Large   East Pittsburgh PA 15112-1258 
 Howard Finney     Chuck Hanks Office e-mail:  westinghousesure7@gmail.com 
 Ray Frankoski       Bob Miller Phone: (412) 256-2860 

              (If no answer, please leave a short message, we will return your call.) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2014 - WESTINGHOUSE SURE MATCHING GIFT PROGRAM 

SURE MEMBER:     NON-PROFIT/CHARITY: 

Name _______________________  Name _______________________________________  

Phone _______________________  Address _____________________________________  

Gift Amount ______ Check No. ____  City, State, ZIP  _______________________________  

  Attention: ____________________________________  

PLEASE INCLUDE DONOR CHECK AND SEND TO W SURE AT: 
WESTINGHOUSE SURE 
641 Braddock AVE 
East Pittsburgh PA 15112 
 

SURE will match donations to any organization served by a SURE project. 

To be eligible, SURE 2014 dues must be current. This is indicated on your mailing label as: DUES CURRENT, Paid to 
12/31/2014 

SURE will match donations between $100 and $250. Individual matching gifts from SURE will not exceed $250. 

Members (including spouses) may make only one donation to be matched per quarter. 

Matching gifts will be disbursed on a first come-first served basis. Donations not matched due to insufficient funds will 
be served in the following quarter. 

Matching funds will be available at the rate of $1,250 per quarter. 
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 Spotlight Award  

 for July 2014 
  Nicholas Sowko, Project Director 

                     (412) 678-7309        nickgsowko@msn.com 
 
Tom Prezel is the SURE Spotlight Volunteer for July.  He started volunteering for the Montour Trail in 1999 
by helping to clear the old Montour Railroad right-of-way that had been abandoned.  He volunteered for 
work parties twice a month to get things ready for a contractor to construct the trail.  Once the trail was 
prepared, the volunteers work twice a month to maintain it.  
 
After retiring in 2006, Tom 
attended the monthly Engineering 
and Construction Committee 
(E&CC) meetings of the Montour 
Trail Council (MTC the trail was 
slowly being built from Coraopolis 
to Clairton with a total length of 
the mainline trail of 47 miles.  
Including the branches, the trail 
will be 60 miles.  Tom worked 
with the volunteer crews that laid 
the trail base and the final finished 
surfaces.  He even learned how to 
operate a large roller that is used to 
compact the materials that are laid. 
Tom has held offices as Co-chair, member of the Board of Directors, and Vice President of the E&CC. 
 

n 2008, he volunteered to take the lead for a bridge project on the Bethel Branch of the trail by 
representing the MTC as the project manager for the joint Allegheny County and PennDOT’s $1.6 M 
project.  The bridge known as the JR Taylor Memorial Bridge was opened on September 9, 2011. 

Another bridge, in Library PA will soon be under reconstruction at a cost of $2.6 M, and is expected to be 
finished in April 2015. 
 
Tom is now involved in the rehabilitation of the Viaduct in the town of Library, PA.  The 506 feet steel 
bridge was built in 1918 and has been abandoned for about 40 years.  Federal Transportation funds were 
approved in 1993 for the project.  After taking over the design in 2011, MTC has now completed the design 
and is near placing the contract for construction. 
 
Tom joined Westinghouse Bettis Atomic Power Laboratory in December 1967 as an engineer and then 
became a manager in the Advanced Submarine Project.  His work assignments included reactor design and 
testing for the SEAWOLF submarine and reactor servicing of the ENTERPRISE, the NIMITZ, and two AIW 
Prototypes surface ships.  He also has helped developed methods of fuel disposal for the Naval Reactors 
Program. 
 
In 1966, Tom married Linda and they have two daughters, a son, and seven grandchildren.  They have 
enjoyed watching the grandkids growing up and attending many of their activities. Tom’s also bikes weekly 
on Pittsburgh area trails with a group that includes Westinghouse retirees.  
 

I 
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Tom said, “Volunteering has always given me a sense of accomplishment.  It always amazes me at how hard 
volunteers work to get a job done.” 
 
Westinghouse SURE salutes Tom who has donated so much of his time in helping others. 

 

          Varicose Veins Are Treatable 
 Annette Karnash    
 724-941-7473 
 

Many people, especially women, experience varicose veins. This condition occurs when tiny valves inside 
the leg veins are damaged. Blood cannot move efficiently through the vein and back to the heart.  Blood then 
pools and the vein bulges from the strain.  Unfortunately, varicose veins are more than just a cosmetic 
problem; they can become a serious medical situation if a blood clot forms in the vein or if a vein ruptures 
and leads to excessive bleeding.  Accompanying the bluish swollen veins and “spider veins,” are tired, 
aching legs.   
 
A few home remedies can abate the pain and tenderness:  Propping feet up.  When standing for long periods, 
gravity works against you and pools the blood in the varicose veins.  By propping the feet higher than the 
hips, the blood has a chance to move out of the legs and return to the heart.  Lying on the floor with the legs 
straight and the feet propped against a wall for a few minutes also helps.  Wearing support hose also can 
prevent blood from pooling; instead it moves into the deep veins for the return trip to the heart.  Elastic 
stockings work on the same principle only more so, but a proper fit is imperative.  Wearing low-heeled, 
comfortable shoes is a must; avoid high heels. Smoking should be stopped.  The best thing you can do for 
your legs is to take them for a walk, especially if you stand or sit for long periods.   
 
A medical procedure, echosclerotherapy, can alleviate most problems, and normal activities can be resumed 
almost immediately. An ultra sound machine is used to find the deep veins which feed the varicose veins.  A 
tiny tube is inserted into a surface vein and pushed through until it reaches the feeder vein.  A tube is used to 
inject a harmless iodine solution into the vein.  The varicose vein collapses and is eventually absorbed into 
the body.  The only side effect is mild, temporary inflammation in the treated leg. Echosclerotherapy, 
performed in a doctor’s office, is less expensive than regular surgery, which is normally done in a hospital.   
 

The Agony of the Feet           
Annette Karnash 
(724) 941-7473 

 

Did you know nails continue to grow no matter what?  Fingernails grow at quadruple the rate 
of toenails.  And like hair, the older you get the slower the nails grow.  Illness slows growth;  
nails grow faster in winter.  The middle finger nail grows the fastest and thumb nails the 
slowest.  Dominant hand nails grow the fastest. 

Fungus infections are unsightly. Nails get thick, discolored and form pus causing inflammation of the 
surrounding tissue.  The infection can spread to other nails.  Tinea fungus causes Athlete’s foot; monoliasis is 
a yeast-like infection caused by prolonged use of antibiotics and cortisone.  
     Buy shoes that fit and are well ventilated.  If  feet swell, have shoes on had that are a ½ size larger.  Wear 
different shoes each day, and alternate regular shoes with tennis shoes.  Wear an adequate size sock, 
preferably cotton, to protect feet from direct contact with leather.  Socks absorb perspiration that causes 
irritation and swelling. Corns are little white, saggy. Perspiration aggravates toes when they rub against one 
other.  Narrow shoes make matters worse.  Rubbing alcohol, drying powder, and separating affected toes 
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with padding will reduce discomfort.  Removing corns is dangerous because they often extend deep into the 
joint of the toe. 
Calluses are thickened patches of skin located over the bony areas on the fleshy part of the foot.  They are 
the body’s way of protecting soft areas from friction and pressure.  Calluses can be preceded by blisters.  A 
pumice stone can be used after a soaking if they are not too thick or deep. 
Bunions are inflamed, swollen areas at the base of the big toe and are hereditary.  Often, they must be 
surgically removed. 
Ingrown toe-nails are the painful result of the edge of the nail penetrating the adjoining soft tissue of the toe.  
Redness, pain, swelling and discharge may develop.  Ill-fitting shoes, cutting toe nails too short, flat feet, or 
excess curvature of the nails can be causes.  Feet should be soaked in luke-warm water prior to cutting nails 
straight across. 
     The color, shape and condition of a person’s nails can alert a doctor to problems.   

 

The Consumer Corner  
 Mary Bach, Consumer Advocate 
(724) 327-6969   mbadvocate@msn.com 

 
Schemes, Scams and Frauds-- 

They’re Everywhere, Every Day 

 

In 2013, 12.6 million Americans lost their hard earned money to identity theft, investment fraud, and other 
scams. While the old ones still work, are many new ones dupe the innocent, including seniors. Ben Franklin 
said, “Distrust and caution are the parents of security.” Fraud persists today and requires us to be very careful 
in our business dealings whether using the phone, debit/credit cards, or an investment adviser or broker. Here 
is an update about the latest scams: 
 

 An automated caller advises that a family member has arranged for you to have a medical alert button 
should you “fall and can’t get up.” He directs you to dial ‘1’ to connect with the shipping department 
to complete required paperwork. DON’T DO IT! You will pay dearly. 

 
 Your email in-box notes the Post Office has a package that it can’t deliver. You are directed to click 

on a link for details. DON’T DO IT! Your computer will be virus infected. 
 

 A caller claims he represents Microsoft technical support and he needs to repair a computer issue.  
He’ll want to take remote control of your system to clear it up. DON’T DO IT! He can steal your 
identity and clean out your financial accounts. 

 
 You browse the Internet social networks out of loneliness or curiosity, and connect. There may be an 

exchange requiring money with either plane tickets or expenses to meet the person.  Many men and 
women have lost their life savings with this scam.   
 

 This from an experienced hotel clerk: After midnight a call asks for a specific guest in a specific 
room. Most hotels require that info from a caller.  A crook may garner these details by sitting near the 
registration desk. Once connected to a drowsy guest the scammer says: “Ms. Jones, I am sorry to 
disturb you at this hour, but this is the front desk and we are having lots of trouble with your credit 

card information in getting your bill paid. I just need you to confirm the card numbers and expiration 

date and I’m sure that that will fix the problem. I will not call you unless necessary.” At least two 
guests at this clerk’s hotel had a lot of explaining to do to the credit card company about fraudulent 
charges.  
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In the past I’ve alerted you to a number of common scams that work so well for crooks they are always in 
vogue: the “Grandparent Scam,” the “Missed Jury Duty Scam,” the “Foreign Lottery Scam,” the 
“Sweepstakes Scam.” Keep them all in mind when you answer the phone or get that tempting notice in the 
mail. 
 
When I speak to groups, an attendee will tell me that they wish they heard my warnings before that day, as 
they had been victims. Sometimes, an audience member admits to being scammed and this helps convince 
people to remain vigilant and follow that “gut” feeling of “If it sounds too good to be true….”  
 
 
 

 

From the Desk of Bob Miller    
 412-242-6256      millerri2@verizon.net 

Suspect or have evidence of identity theft including credit card fraud? If you are worried about your 
accounts, because of the increasing amount identity theft news and identity schemes, you can place a Fraud 

Alert on your three credit reports, by calling just one of the three credit bureaus and they will notify the other 
two. Your fraud alert does not cost anything and stays in your file for at least 90 days, and you will receive 
monthly reports about your credit reports. If you have had an identity theft attempt and filed a report with 
your police department, you can place an extended fraud alert, which will stay in your file for seven years. 
To place either of these alerts, the credit reporting company will require you to provide appropriate proof of 
your identity, which may include your Social Security number. If you ask for an extended alert, you will 
have to provide your identity theft report. An identity theft report is a copy of the report you filed with a 
federal, state, or local law enforcement agency when you reported the identity theft or fraud.  

Experian: 888-397-3742      

Equifax: 800-525-6285      

TransUnion: 800-680-7289 

Security Freeze:  You also have the right based on your concerns to place a “security freeze” on your 
credit report, which will prohibit releasing any information in your credit report without your express 
authorization, except to those with whom you have an existing account or a collection agency acting on 
behalf of the existing account.  A security freeze is designed to prevent credit, loans, and services from being 
approved in your name without your consent; however, using a security freeze may interfere with, or prohibit 
the timely approval of your subsequent requests or applications regarding a new loan, credit, mortgage, 
insurance, government services or payments, rental housing. You can lift the freeze temporarily to take care 
of those items. The fee for placing a security freeze on a credit report is $10.00.  

If you are a victim of identity theft and submit a valid police, report the fee will be waived. If you are 65 

years or older, in PA the fee will be waived. To request security freeze, log on www.experian.com/freeze 
or call Experian: 888-397-3742     

Extended date for PA-1000--That's the PA Dept of Revenue form that provides Property Tax/Rent Rebate 
program for low income Pennsylvanians age 65 and older and people with disabilities age 18 and older. The 
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deadline to apply for rebates for property taxes or rent paid in 2013 has been extended from June 30 to Dec. 
31, 2014. For property owners the total eligibility annual household income was $35,000 or less in 2013. For 
renters it's $15,000 or less in 2013.  

Considering Insurance Costs when Buying a New Car? Get approximate insurance rates for any car, any 
model, or truck in any state at www.insure.com 

In September 2014, the Social Security Administration will resume mailing paper estimated benefit 
statements to workers between 25 and 60 who haven’t signed up to view their statements at 
www.socialsecurity.gov/myaccount   Tell your children and grandchildren about this useful information. 

To reduce your Cellular service or TV service fees--When you see ads for lower cellular prices, especially 
from your provider, call and ask for the lower published rate, even if you’re locked into a contract and the ad 
is only for new subscribers. This is reported to work for most folks. Your TV rates going up? Call your 
provider and say you’re considering discontinuing their service. You’ll be contacted by a customer 
retention employee and you should be able to get a 15 to 20% discount if you stay. 

IRS Audit?  Even though there are fewer audits, here are two tips that tax attorneys suggest. (1) Ask the IRS 
to provide a written list of the paper work you should bring to the audit. Agents are required to provide this 
list upon request. Don’t bring any additional paperwork to the audit as that may expand the scope. (2)When 
answering a question, don’t talk beyond answering the specific question, especially when the IRS agent 
remains quiet for an extended period of time. They use silence as a means to get you to talk about subjects 
that may expand the scope of the audit. 

Put your car keys with remote beside your bed at night and you’ll have a free built-in alarm system. If 
you hear strange noises outside or sounds that someone is trying to break into your house, press the “red” 
button on your remote.  The horn honking and flashing car lights will also alert your neighbors and frighten 
the intruder away.  Tell your neighbors about this and suggest they do the same and call 911 if they hear an 
alarm in the middle of the night. You’ll have set up a zero cost neighborhood security system.  

Monday, August 25 Celebrate the National Park Service’s 98th birthday. Parks that usually charge 
admission will waive the fee for the occasion. Visit www.nps.gov/findapark/feefreeparksbystate.htm to find 
a park near you.  

Tax Court ruling goes into effect 1/1/2015--IRA owners will only be allowed one tax-free rollover every 
12 months, even if that owner holds multiple IRAs. A Rollover occurs when IRA money is sent to the owner 
and then put back by the owner into an IRA with another trustee within 60 days. If you do more rollovers 
than one in a 12- month period, the Tax Court says all those after the first are taxable distributions and you 
must pay the tax. IRA trustee-to-trustee transfers are not subject to the 12-month rule because the IRA owner 
never handles the money. 

World's Millionaires--43% live in the USA, 79% are married, 43% are 65 or older, 54% have a professional 
or graduate degree, 63% are men, 37% are women. 

Need more body Energy?  Harvard mind-body researcher, H. Benson, MD, found that body energy 
expenditure dropped by nearly 17% during meditation, and when taking a breath-break. Inhale slowly to the 
count of 4, wait for a second and exhale slowly to the count of 6. Doing these breath-breaks several times a 
day, results in having more energy throughout the day. 

Garden Help?  www.thegardenhelper.com   a calendar for monthly planting advice. 
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Recycle compact fluorescent light-bulbs (CFLs) Home Depot, IKEA, Ace Hardware and True Value  have 
advertised they will accept used CFL’s - not broken 

Parsley – has higher vitamin C content than citrus fruits  

Traveling outside USA?  Get the emergency numbers for the countries you plan to visit. eg;  Canada -911, 
Mexico-060, Europe-112, Australia-000, China-110, Switzerland-117. And in some countries you may find 
that the police, the fire and medical all have separate emergence numbers. So before you travel, check out: 
www.sccfd.org/travel.html 

August 2014 offers something special--Five Fridays, five Saturdays and five Sundays. 

From the desk of Bob Miller provides general information only and does not constitute legal or financial 
guidance or advice.

 

 

 

 

Welcome New SURE Members! 

We welcome these new SURE members who have joined us during the last two months: 

WekddkdkdddddddddddddddddddddddWdddddddddddddddddddddddddddddddkdkdkdkdkdkdk 

 
Patricia & Thomas Baird 

Donna Bankoske 

Thomas & Janet Hackley 

Harshad & Kalpana Jambusaria 

Cheryl & Ron Melinchak 

Mark Montrenes 

David & Sandy Moon 

Gerald & Natasha Roell 

Robert & Diana Seidelson 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS  July through Sept 2014           
  Plus special events  
 

Date Time Activity Location Coordinator(s) Phone 

July 9* 
 

10:00 AM 
Wednesday 

Financial 
Roundtable 

Comfort Inn 
1st Floor Seas 

Event Ctr. 

Jim Ciesar 
Larry Shockling 

(412) 563-8701 
(724) 327-6922 

July 9 
 

12:45 PM 
Wednesday 

SURE Board & 
Advisory Council 

Comfort Inn 
Downstairs 
Meeting Rm 

Maury Fey (724) 327-5594 

August 13 
 

12:45 PM 
Wednesday 

SURE Board & 
Advisory Council 

Comfort Inn 
Downstairs 
Meeting Rm 

Maury Fey (724) 327-5594 

Sept 10 
 

10:00 AM 
Wednesday 

Financial 
Roundtable 

Comfort Inn 
1st Floor Seas 

Event Ctr. 

Jim Ciesar 
Larry Shockling 

(412) 563-8701 
(724) 327-6922 

Sept 10 12:45 PM 
Wednesday 

SURE Board & 
Advisory Council 

Comfort Inn 
Downstairs 
Meeting Rm 

Maury Fey (724) 327-5594 

 
*The July 9 Financial Roundtable will feature Raymond L. Dinkel, Executive Director – Oppenheimer & Co, Inc., 
a presenter with a long track record of customer service, industry experience and communications with his clients.   
Mr. Dinkel will present his views on: 1) Wealth Management & Corporate Services; 2) Retirement Distributions;  
3) Common Mistakes Investors Make 
 
 
 

SURE’s Annual Meeting - 2013/14 

SURE’s Annual meeting was held on June 11. In addition to providing an report on the past year’s activities and 
the election of officers in accordance with our By-Laws, awards were presented to those individuals whose 
performance is truly exceptional. The following Awards were made at this year’s Annual Meeting 
 
 
SURE’s Couple of the Year Award is presented to Bill and Sherry Pierce for their long time Coordination and 
Volunteer Service to the South Hills Interfaith Ministries. In addition, Bill and Sherry coordinate SURE’s 
volunteer efforts at the Allegheny County Food Bank and all the Food Pantries we serve. Unfortunately, they 
were unable to attend due to a long planned vacation. They will be presented SURE Certificate commemorating 
their Award in addition to SURE’s check in the amount of $200 which they may present to the SURE served 
charities of their choice.  
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SURE’s Recruiter of the Year Award was 
presented to Ray Frankoski for his development 
of the working relationship with the Human 
Resource group at Westinghouse Cranberry, 
where SURE is recommended and our materials 
and membership applications are now being 
distributed to all retiring employees.  Ray’s 
initiative has already resulted in a number of 
newly retired employees joining SURE and it 
has the potential for many more. Also Ray was 
presented an Award Certificate and SURE’s 
check in the amount of $200 which Ray will be 
able to donate to any of the SURE served 
charities or non-profit of his choice.   
 
 
 

 

The Bob Lawrence Special Service Award is 
presented to Howard and Bettyanne Finney for 
their excellent coordinating together SURE’s Trips 
and Tours.  
Some are local one day excursions; others are a 
week or more to far-away places. Trips and Tours 
are an important part of SURE’s Member service 
program. They were presented an Award 
Certificate in addition to a SURE’s check in the 
amount of $200 for any of the SURE served 
charities of their choice.  
 

 

 

 

The President’s Award This year’s President’s Award was awarded to SURE’s Communications Director 
John Skooglund.   Unfortunately, John is quite ill and was not able to attend. On behalf of every member of the 
SURE organization, we wish to thank John for his tireless efforts in managing our Database for so many years, 
in composing and editing the SURE Newsletter, preparing labels, in handling all of SURE’s interactions with 
the Printer and Post Office over the years. In short, John has been SURE’s indispensable man and go-to guy 
when anything was needed. The President’s Award certificate will be presented to John as a token of our thanks 
along with SURE’s check in the amount of $200 which he may donate to any SURE served charity of his 
choice. We wish John a speedy return to good health. 
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Charley Ruch Lifetime Achievement Award 

It is likely that no other member of the SURE 
organization can look upon his body of 
volunteer work and say to himself “I have 
made life better for almost all of the nation’s 
Ex- Prisoners of War.”  Our winner is Frank 
Kravetz, who was badly wounded when his B-
17 bomber was attacked during a raid over 
Germany during WWII. Unable to walk as the 
result of severe wounds in his legs, Frank’s 
crewmates wrapped a parachute around his 
body and threw him out of the ill-fated plane. 
He landed safely and was taken to a German 
POW Hospital where he recovered enough to 
be sent to a concentration camp until the end of 
the war. Upon his discharge from the Army, Frank and his wife Anne got involved in the several veterans’ 
organizations, but he was determined to assist other ex-POWs in filing claims for needed benefits. Frank 
became a founding member of the American Ex-Prisoners of War organization, and for many years served as its 
National Director and Service Officer. Frank and Anne Kravetz worked side by side for decades, demonstrating 
the power of a hard working couple with an excellent idea and the enthusiasm to make it happen. Frank’s 
Lifetime Achievement Award in Volunteering is inscribed: “To Frank Kravetz, whose lifetime of Service to the 
American Ex- Prisoners of War Organization has Improved Countless Lives.” Frank’s name has been added to 
the Lifetime Award Plaque that will hang permanently in the SURE office. The award includes SURE’s check 
in the amount $1,000 payable to the SURE served charity of Frank’s choice. 

Gold Service Awards Twenty Four members achieved the Gold Service Award for Volunteer Service 
exceeding 500 hours in 2013. Congratulations to all. Some who attended the annual meeting are pictured below. 

 
 

Leonard  Bach 712 

 

Joe  Opsitnick 635 Dana Spiardi 558 

Mary Bach 1,686  Anne Parrillo 545 Andy Sorbie 1,133 

Ken Brown 565  Jeanne Pavlik 528 Barbara Sorbie 873 

Bill Campbell 925  Bill Pierce 629 Barbara Sowko 637 

Maury Fey 588  Tom Perzel 788 John Sutherland 536 

David Hills 703  Sue Ryals 730 John A. Tortorice 641 

Bob Miller 690  Wes Ryals 600 Marilyn Wempa 1,100 

Barbara Mohan 670  Bruce Samson 688 Teresa Yerman 693 
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(W) SURE Projects and Coordinators 
Organization 

Project Name Coordinator(s) 

(W) SURE 
Administration Fey, Maury and/or Mary 

 (724) 327-5594  mgfey@comcast.net 

 

Financial Ciesar, Jim and/or Mary 

Roundtable (412) 563-8701  jimciesar@verizon.net 

Support Shockling, Larry and/or Barbara 

 (724) 327-6922  shockla@aol.com 

 

Health Seminars/ Karnach, Annette 

Organizations (724) 941-7473 

 

Office Support Skoogland, John 

 (724) 863-2891  jwskoog@aol.com 

 

SURE Data Base Cook, Bruce 

 (724)325-2760  cookbm@windstream.net 

 Skoogland, John 

 (724) 863-2891  jwskoog@aol.com 

 

SURE Newsletter Skoogland, John 

 (724) 863-2891  jwskoog@aol.com 

 

Trips & Tours Finney, Howard J and/or Barbara 

 (724)834-3450  howfinn@comcast.net 

 Plummer, Nadine 

 (412)751-9694  plummernadi@aol.com 

 

AARP 
PA Cons. Issues T.F./ Bach, Leonard and/or Mary 

Driver Safety (724)327-6969  1gr8agent@msn.com 

 

American Assoc. of Ind. Investors (AAII) 
Local Chapter mtg. Novendstern, Earl H and/or Maria 

& Activities Support (412)241-2747  earl.novendstern@usa.net 

 

Boy & Girl Scouts of America 
General Support Finnell, Leonard W and/or Nancy 

 (412)351-3747  lwfinnell@outlook.com 

 Lippincott, Parvin and/or Sharon 

 (724)733-4720  eplippincott@windstream.net 

 

Carnegie Institute 
Exhibit Support Sowko, Nicholas and/or Barbara 

 (412)678-7309  nickgsowko@msn.net 

 Hansen, Maynard and/or Susan 

 (412)751-7615  msh121@comcast.net 

 

Carnegie Mellon Univ. 
Osher Lifelong Berkowitz, Lester 

Learning (412)521-1355  lnbee@verizon.net 

 Landerman, Edgar 

 (412)687-0856  edgarpgh@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Service by Veterans 
Community Rock, Edward A, Sr. 

Services (412)462-9130  betaoneedrock@verizon.net 

 Schratz, Walter A and /or Helen 

 (412)241-3947  was@andrew.cmu.edu 

 

Diversified Community Services 
Community Support Skoogland, John 

 (724) 863-2891  jwskoog@aol.com 

 

Executive Service Corps of Western PA 
General Support Frankoski, Ray and/or Margaret 

 (724)327-8918  rfrankoski1@comcast.net 

 

Family House 
General Support Clark, Reynolds and/or Linda 

 (412)421-0234  clark@pitt.edu 

 

Global Pittsburgh 
International Nicolaus, John H and/or Carol 

Visitor Hosts (724)325-2178  nicncarol@aol.com 

 

Greater Pittsburgh Literacy Council 
General Support Lawrence, Ronald and/or Kathy 

 (412)741-2432  ronlawrence@comcast.net 

 

Heinz History Center 
Docent & Archive Glickstein, Stanley S and/or Joan 

Support (412)655-3514  stanglick@aol.com 

 Topolosky, Paul R and/or Kathleen 

 (412)373-1681  gresources@msn.com 

 

Hospital Volunteers 

Forbes Regional & Excela Hospital 
 Buchanan, David and/or Judith 

 (412)824-4251  d888deb@aol.com 

 

Jefferson & St. Clair Hospitals 
 Chidester, Marvin B and/or Joanne 

 (412)271-8426  mbchidester@verizon.net 

 

VA & Diversified Hospitals 
 Thomas, Walter and/or Gladys 

 (412)351-2799  wg2tho@verizon.net 

 

Internal Revenue Service 
Vol. Income Tax Selsley, Irv 

Assistance (412)655-2604 
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(W) SURE Projects and Coordinators (continued) 

Organization 

Project Name Coordinator(s) 

Latrobe Senior Center 
Computer Training Senko, John M 

For Seniors (724)539-7199  jsenko406@comcast.net 

 John, Clarence and/or Audrey 

 (724)593-7208  claneysix@yahoo.com 

 

Longwood at Oakmont 
General Support Ferguson, Wilbert H and/or Dorothy 

 (412)826-6962  willie55@comcast.net 

 

Meals on Wheels 
Meal Delivery Frankoski, Ray and/or Margaret 

 (724)327-8918  rfrankoski1@comcast.net 

 

Monroeville Lions Club 
General Support Vogeding, Edward L and/or Anne 

 (412)372-6001  edanne2@verizon.net 

 Smith, Edward J and.or Frances 

 (412)823-0479  ed8mit@yahoo.com 

 

Monroeville Mall Ministry 
Talk Shop Plummer, Nadine 

Staffing (412)751-9694  plummernadi@aol.com 

 

Monroeville Senior Center 
General Support Smith, Edward J and.or Frances 

 (412)823-0479  ed8mit@yahoo.com 

 Mohan, Barbara R 

 (412)372-0890  brmohan@verizon.net 

 

Municipal Services 
Municipal Service  Ferguson, Wilbert H and/or Dorothy 

Support (412)826-6962  willie55@comcast.net 

 

Murrysville Lions Club 
General Support DeSanto, Daniel and/or Patricia 

 (412) 780-4056  dandesanto@windstream.net 

 

PA Trolley Museum 
PA Trolley Sutherland, Jack and/or Carolyn 

Museum (412)563-1903  sutherjd@aol.com 

 

Phipps Conservatory & Botanical Garden 
Docents Kasner, William and/or Rhea 

 (412)242-0787  whkasner@gmail.com 

 

Pittsburgh Cultural Trust 
Byham/Benedum Hall Mohan, Barbara R 

Volunteers (412)372-0890  brmohan@verizon.net 

 Pavlik, Ronald J and/or Jeanne 

 (412)823-1535  jtpp99@comcast.net 

 

 

 

Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy 
Geo. Westinghouse Ekstrom, Richard 

Memorial (412)999-8864  rdekstrom@verizon.net 

 

Pittsburgh Zoo & Aquarium 
Docent Bach, Leonard and/or Mary 

 (724)327-6969  1gr8agent@msn.com 

 

Pleasant Hills Lions Club 
General Support Burack, Robert D and/or Carolee 

 (412)655-2542  rdburack@msn.com 

 

Plum Senior Center 
Management & Weber, William E and/or Dorothy 

General Support (724)327-2627  wweber@comcast.net 

 

Services for the Blind 
General Support Hansen, Maynard and/or Susan 

 (412)751-7615  msh121@comcast.net 

 Gerstenhaber, Ed P and/or Dana 

 (724)325-3573  ed_g@comcast.net 

 

South Hills Interfaith Ministry/Food Pantries 
Food Bank Pierce, Bill L and/or Sherry 

Support (412)884-1960  blpierce32@netzero.com 

 

Southwestern PA Partnership for Aging 
General Support Glickstein, Stanley S and/or Joan 

 (412)655-3514  stanglick@aol.com 

 Angel, Don and/or Gerry 

 (412)561-4241  ltc@gerryangel.com 

 

State of Pennsylvania 
Rails to Trails Hansen, Maynard and/or Susan 

 (412)751-7615  msh121@comcast.net 

 

Ten Thousand Villages 
Staff Sq. Hill Store Moelk, Ken and/or Betsy 

 (412)793-7210  kwmoelk998@verizon.net 

 Spiardi, Dana 

 (724)325-3573  fabdana@mac.com 

 

Volunteer Fireman 
Fire Company Ferguson, Wilbert H and/or Dorothy 

Support (412)826-6962  willie55@comcast.net 

 

WQED 
General Support Weiss, Tom and/or Bonnie 

 (724) 325-9537  tomgweiss@gmail.com
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 Note: Golf Outing Registration accepted until July 7, 2014 



 
 

In Memoriam 
  
Brncic, Darius D. 93)  

Turtle Creek  
Retired from East Pittsburgh  
Died 5/5/2014 

 

 Brozek, Bertha J.  (92) 

 Forest Hills 
 Retired from East Pittsburgh 
 Died 6/13/2014 
 
 Brown, Wilson H. (94)  

Jeannette  
Retired from East Pittsburgh  
Died 5/23/2014 
  
Buckey, Robert J. (68)  

Cheswick  
Retired from Curtis Wright  
Died 5/31/2014 
  
Caye, Thomas E. (69)  

Murrysville  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 6/4/2014 
  
Chester, Edward D.(90)  

Trafford  
Retired from East Pittsburgh  
Died 5/29/2014 
   
Cost, Felica  (87)  

Greensburg  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 5/25/2014 
  
Courty, Charles H.(87)  

Penn Hills  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 6/4/2014 
  
Curran, Donna (79)  

Latrobe, PA  
Retired from Bettis Lab.  
Died 5/5/2014 
  
 
 

 

 

 

Draghi, Stella M.  (97)  

Wilmerding  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 5/6/2014 
  
Eads, Mary Lou (73)  

Bloomington  
Retired from ABB  
Died 5/13/2014 
  

 Feczko, Olga B.  (95) 

 Murrysville 
 Retired from W R&D 
 Died 6/17/2014 
 
Felice, Patrick E. (83)  

Jeannette  
Retired from W R&D  
Died 5/15/2014  
SURE Member 
 
Flanigan, James (77)  

Herminie  
Retired from Monroeville  
Died 5/8/2014 
  
Ford, Grace  (88)  

East Pittsburgh  
Retired from W R&D  
Died 5/6/2014 
  
Garia, Joseph "Iggy" (81)  

Level Green   
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 4/19/2014 
  
Gilbert, Louis J. Jr.(64)  

McKeesport  
Retired from East Pittsburgh  
Died 1/28/2014 
  
Graham, Donald Clark (80)  

Monroeville  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 4/17/2014 
  
 

 

 

 

Hagen, Oskar (88) 

Cranberry Twp.  
Retired from Cheswick EMD 

Died 5/28/2014 
  
Hall, Lucille (95)  

West Newton  
Retired from Westinghouse 
Died 5/19/2014 
  
Hester, Charles M. (87) 

Upper St. Clair  
Retired from Westinghouse 
Died 1/23/2014 
  

Hydak, Richard J. 

North Huntingdon 
Retired from Westinhouse 
Diew 6/17/2014 
 
 

Jugan, Michael R. (90) 

Duquesne  
Retired from East Pittsburgh 
Died 4/24/2014 
  
Kelly, Robert C. (78) 

North Versailles  
Retired from East Pittsburgh 
Died 5/11/2014 
  
Kirk, George Joseph Jr.  (80) 

Churchill  
Retired from Westinghouse 
Died 5/5/2014 
  
Kish, Nick  (88)  

Munhall  
Retired from Westinghouse 
Died 5/29/2014 
  
Kline, Laurence (71) 

Pittsburgh  
Retired from Northrop Grumman 

Died 4/17/2014 
  
 



 
 
 

 

Kuezynski, Stanley (83)  

Harmer  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 6/2/2014 
  
Lackey, Donald R.(85)  

Export  
Retired from W R&D  
Died 4/10/2014 
  
Lann, Calvin E. (66)  

North Versailes  
Retired from Bechtel Bettis  
Died 6/7/2014 
  
Larson, Robert A. (87)  

Monroeville  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 5/22/2014 
  
Lillico, Theodore (90)  

Pleasant Hills  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 4/28/2014 
  

 Lusher, Frank E. (86) 

 Trafford 
 Retired from Westinghouse 
 Died 6/13/2014 
 
Madonna, Frank Sr.(66)  

Wilkins   
Retired from East Pittsburgh  

Died 5/28/2014 
  
Mager, Thomas R. (86)  

Monroeville  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 6/9/2014 
  
Matesic, John (91)  

Murrysville  
Retired from East Pittsburgh  

Died 5/8/2014 
  
Menzies, Charles  (76)   

White Oak 
Retired from Bettis  

  
  

 Mramor, David (77)  

Forward Twp.  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 5/18/2014 
  
Nickel, Donald (80)  

Raleigh, NC  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 4/28/2014 
  
Patterson, Phillip W. 

Finleyville  
Retired from W Bettis  
Died 6/5/2014 
  
Petlock, Mildred (85)  

White Oak  
Retired from Bechtel Bettis  

Died 5/12/2014 
  
Petrina, Joseph P.(82)  

Level Green   
Retired from Cheswick EMD  

Died 5/30/2014 
  
Pindro, Raymond  (78)  

Turtle Creek  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 5/24/2014 
  
Robertson, Raymond  (82)  

Solsberry, IN  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 5/2/2014 
  
Rudolph, Larry (76)  

Wexford  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 6/8/2014 
  
Sholder, George  (87)  

Murrysville  
Retired from Westinghouse  
Died 5/22/2014 
  
Smith, Vernon (82)  

Bloomington, IN  
Retired from Westinghouse  

Died 4/26/2014 
  

 Sonner, Harry C. (89) 

 Jeannette 
 Retired from Bettis 
 Died 6/11/2014 
 
Steck, Lewis (92) 

Ruffsdale  
Retired from W R&D 
Died 5/17/2014 
  
Tullis, James E. (85) 

Clairton  
Retired from Large 
Died 5/26/2014 
  
Vargo, Andrew (94) 

North Huntingdon  
Retired from East Pittsburgh 

Died 5/6/2014 
  
Vincent, John R. (73) 

Ligonier  
Retired from Westinghouse 
Died 5/25/2014 
  
Wirant, John A. (88) 

Upper St. Clair  
Retired from Westinghouse 
Died 4/26/2014 


